OFFICE OF THE KINGS COUNTY COUNSEL

Kings Government Center 1400 West Lacey Boulevard, Building No. 4 Hanford, CA 93230 (559) 582-3211, Ext. 2445 Fax No.: (559) 584-0865



COLLEEN CARLSON
County Counsel
Deputies:
LAURA BAKKER
CARRIE R. WOOLLEY
DIANE WALKER
JULIANA F. GMUR
ERIK D. KAEDING

June 27, 2013

Omar Figueroa Law Offices of Omar Figueroa 7770 Healdsburg Ave., Suite A Sebastopol, CA 95472

Re: Response to request for records under the California Public Records Act, as received on June 14, 2013.

Dear Mr. Figueroa,

The following is the response on behalf of the Kings County District Attorney's Office, to your request for records under the California Public Records Act, Section 6250 et seq. of the Government Code ("CPRA"), which was received by the District Attorney's Office on June 14, 2013. In your request, you seek the following:

"Any and all documents or information concerning medical marijuana, Proposition 215 (codified as Health and Safety Code § 11362.5) and/or Senate Bill 420 (codified as Health and Safety Code §§ 11362.7-11362.83), including, but not limited to, any and all guidelines, bulletins, orders, directives, policies, and/or protocols. Please provide any and all documents or information concerning medical marijuana doctors, patients, caregivers, dispensaries, collectives, cooperatives and/or associations."

The District Attorney's Office has no responsive documents and, therefore, cannot comply with your request. However, the County does possess certain documents concerning medical marijuana which have been provided to you as part of a similar request from your office received by the Kings County Sheriff's Office. Those documents are:

- 1. The Sheriff's current policy on Medical Marijuana, Policy No. 452, and
- 2. Kings County Ordinances 14-50 through 14-55.

Omar Figueroa Law Offices of Omar Figueroa June 27, 2013 Page Two

In a June 26, 2013, telephone conversation with Mr. Ortega from your office, Mr. Ortega acknowledged receipt of the above information from the Kings County Sheriff's Office and agreed that your receipt of that information was sufficient to satisfy your present request to the District Attorney's Office as well. In light of that conversation, I will consider the County's obligation to produce documents pursuant to your present request fulfilled.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at the number above or via email at: Diane. Walker@co.kings.ca.us. Thank you.

Sincerely,

COLLEEN CARLSON

County Counsel

By

DIANE WALKER

Deputy County Counsel